Minutes of the Great Bentley Scouts and Girl Guide Committee held at 7:30pm on 11/10/12 at the Scouts and Guides hut.

Present were:

Ian Watcham, Lee Olson, Cherie Hipkin, Mark Renault, Jan Bovingdon, Karen Pigrim, Paul Bovingdon, Carol Kerridge, Liz Fryer-Kelsey, Deborah Hesketh, Tracy Mills, Sam Smith, Gary Smithy, George Sher

Key Points of Discussion were:

Flower Show

- £735 Profit made
- No hot food to be served in the future
- Good utilisation of help

Halloween Disco

- To be run by Sam, Tracey & Hayley
- Scary Fairy cakes needed
- Hayley to do tattoos
- Ghetto blaster to be used for music
- Gary to provide lighting
- Meet at 4pm on the Sunday before to put up the decorations

Forthcoming Events

N/A

Contact List

- Unanimously agreed to give Name, address, phone and email details to add to the current contact list.
- Mark to send the current list to the secretary who will fwd it on to all on the list

Change of use of the PC room

- Explorers to decorate the room with souvenirs, flags and anything else the leaders feel should be included
- Room to be used as a meeting room
- The computers and printer to be kept in the room
- The above proposals were agreed and passed unanimously
- A key to the room is to be kept on a hook in the kitchen. Mark Renault agreed to sort that out

Group website

• http://1st.great-bentley.co.uk

AOB

- New mower driver needed: Carol's father may be willing
- Shed size to be decided based on mower size for access
- Hut floor needs replacing/repairing:

Repair /replace rotten joists, re-floor with wooden boards Seal with floor paint or varnish

Mark Renault to get a quote from a builder friend and an independent builder

• Mouse droppings in the kitchen

Treat room for mice

Clean away droppings and watch to see if they re-occur

- Holes in car park to be filled by Ian using the sand and cement in the scout shed
- Ian agreed to tighten the loose socket in the hall

- Leaders agreed to remove mouse scares before meetings so as to avoid plug sockets getting damaged by children bumping into the mouse scares
- Pioneering store needs to be more accessible, there the pathway to it should be paved or cemented.
- Agreed to set the date for an 'adults only' work party at the next meeting. It was agreed that the work should be done before Easter.
- The proposed date for the next committee meeting is on 07/02/2013 at 7:30pm